
June 17, 2023
5PM
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To Love and Be Loved
An Inclusive Catholic
Community, welcoming each
and all as the beloved of God.
We are ecumenical; we
celebrate the rich heritage of
Catholic spirituality while
honoring all spiritual traditions.
We strive for justice and peace
and respond to the call of
discipleship by loving deeply
and rooting our lives in prayer
and service.

Contacts:
Church of the Beloved
303-489-7046
Emergencies:
Bishop Kae: 720-232-1562
Mother Alice: 719-573-4904
Bishop Paul: 720-254-2083
Ken Crosby 303-238-5175

Our Leadership:
Parish Council: Tammy Gabel,
Greg Goerke, Susan Reese,
Maryann Klasinski
Parish Council meetings vary
Synod Delegates:
Amy Frisbee, Alice Bradley,
Bishop Kae Madden. Susan
Gray, Bishop Paul Burson
Rocky Mountain Regional
Council Representatives: Alice
Bradley and Dennis Giblin.

Church of Beloved

Ecumenical Catholic

Community

11th Week of Ordinary Time

Readings: Exodus 19.2-6; Romans 5.6-11;
Matthew 9.36-10.8

After celebrating Lent and Easter Season that
concluded with Pentecost,
and after celebrating the solemnities of the Holy
Trinity and Corpus Christi,
we now return to Ordinary Time, specifically, the
11th week of Ordinary time.
Why do we call it “Ordinary Time?”

The word “ordinary” comes from the word, “ordinal” meaning, numbered.
Ordinary weeks are the numbers weeks that fall between the two great feasts
of Christmas (preceded by Advent) and Easter (preceded by Lent).

Ordinary time in the life of the Church can and is hoped to be anything but
“ordinary.”
These are the weeks where growth and the deepening of our life in Christ happens.
Today’s gospel calls us to go out and do extraordinarily compassionate works
in the name of Jesus. During Ordinary time our liturgical color turns to green
which symbolizes hope and new life that thrives as we grow in Christ.

June 15 – 24 Mother Alice 719-573-4904
On call” means available-by phone 24 hours a day for urgent concern and
emergencies.
Bishop Kae and Greg will be on vacation June 15th-21.
Both Kae and Alice usually take Sunday and Monday off.

June is PRIDE MONTH and we celebrate inclusivity and diversity! We also
encourage those available to consider a shift at the Denver PrideFest booth (see
below).
Denver PrideFest Booth staffing needs:
Saturday, June 24: 11a-7p (set up 8:30a)
Sunday, June 25: 10a-6p
Contact Fr. Michael Nicosia to volunteer to assist with our ECC Booth
If anyone is interested in marching in the Denver Pride Parade with St. Paul ECC
and Sixth Avenue UCC on Sunday, June 25th, please contact Christy for more
information.

Social Justice Outreach:
Monthly Food Bank for June - Please consider making a
monetary or non-perishable food donation to the Immaculate Heart
of Mary food bank. Food donations can be made to their
Stewardship Center located at 11426 Pearl Street, Northglenn
during Mon., Wed., or Fri. between 9:00 and 11:30. Monetary



Meetings are held the 1st
Thursday

Ministry Teams

Social Justice –chair – rotating
by project
We come together monthly in
prayer and discussion to discern
how to distribute our
community’s generous tithe and
offer projects for our church
members to serve those in
need.
We meet once a month and day
and time are flexible.

Marketing/Communication
Chair –Ken B
Our goal is to be seen and
heard by – and then inspire –
potential members of COB.

Ongoing Spiritual Formation
of Kids and Adults Ministry:
To form our lives on the pattern
of Jesus, growing disciples of all
ages Chair – vacancy

Membership and Hospitality:
To build relationships among
members and welcome all as
God’s Beloved

Liturgy and Music – To gather
as the Body of Christ to give
thanks, be enlivened by the
Word and song, be nourished
and transformed, be
strengthened by community, and
to be sent out to a networking
waiting world. Bishop Kae and
Greg Madden, Marilyn Davey

Lector Coordinator
Linda Pavlak and Tammy

Greeter Coordinator:
Gail

Eucharistic Minister
Coordinator-

Ministries of Care –
Grief and Loss - A ministry that
offers support for individuals and
families facing a life changing
journey...Chair – Ken Crosby

donations can be made online by visiting http://www.ihmco.org. Thank you for your
generosity. Social Justice Committee

Welcome back to Deacon Buddy: After reflection and
discernment, Deacon Buddy feels called to continue his ministry
here at Church of the Beloved! Hooray! We will celebrate his
20 year anniversary of ministry with a cake and punch reception
after Mass on June 24th.

22nd Parish Council at 3:30 at the church
24th- 25th Pride in Denver
24th 5:00PM Mass followed by reception to thank and honor
Deacon Buddy’s 20 years of diaconal ministry.

Mid.week Mass:
Remember that we are celebrating Mass together via zoom on
Wednesday mornings at 9:30 a.m.

Reminder: Audio recordings of the gospel proclamation and the homily are available
on our website– to listen again or tune in if you missed Mass

What do you want to post on a bulletin board at the
church?: education, opportunities, thank you notes, etc.
And if you want to post something, send it to Pat

Centering Prayer/Meditation and Labyrinth
The first Sunday of the month, 7:00 a.m. at the labyrinth,
Meet outside in the North parking lot at the labyrinth. All
are welcome!

PREPARATION FOR LITURGY:
In person:  As you know, masks are welcome and optional. We have colored bracelets that
can indicate your comfort level with hugs – green, yellow, and red.
Zoom-ers:  There is a worship aid attached so that you may participate fully.
If you are unable to join us in person, as you prepare your sacred space at home, you may
want to “set your table” with a beautiful green cloth, bring a cross, a candle, bread and
wine/juice. 
For those who are so moved, we invite you to pray the prayer of Spiritual Communion: 
Oh my Jesus, I turn toward the holy tabernacle in my heart where You live and love me.  I
love you.  Come and visit me with Your grace.  Spiritually come more fully into my heart. 
Purify me.  Sanctify me. Make me more like You.  May I receive You in your fullness and
reflect You in the world. Amen
You are welcome to email the link below to friends and family, and please refrain from
posting it on social media for security.  It remains the same for every liturgy.
For Mass:  Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/7195735454?pwd=VTI4V2ZYSVZrSzdSODE0Ull3emRjZz09

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ihmco.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C5c6040dc03b64580dec208db6875382a%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638218624897395342%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9s2eG5ir6ZCbsk7fParPSH%2FUaMaajCvGnbGcJt0ZHgk%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F7195735454%3Fpwd%3DVTI4V2ZYSVZrSzdSODE0Ull3emRjZz09&data=05%7C01%7C%7C71643d222f0545930d9d08db27af82f7%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638147407326009723%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=s1usZvnesg%2FTOuDy%2F1PXp5zcu9ritQnsev0ByFrSp%2F0%3D&reserved=0


Prayer Shawl Ministry –
A healing ministry of prayer and
caring by knitting, crocheting, or
sewing prayer shawls/blankets. -
Linda Pavlak

Finance Ministry
Wise stewardship of the
financial resources of the
community
Chairperson: Greg Goerke

Administration and Building
Maintenance Ministry: the
nitty gritty support that keeps us
rolling along

Pastoral Care members: Greg
Madden, Ken Crosby, Alice
Bradley, Christy Chady, and Kae
Madden

Home Visits/Communion- We
have both clergy and lay
members who are happy to
come to your home if you are
sick, discouraged, isolated, or in
need of a friend. Visitors may
also bring Eucharist. Please
contact Mother Kae or Ken
Crosby if you would like a visit
and we will set it up. We do not
forget you and we respect your
privacy – so don’t hesitate to
request a visit. Visits are con

 Dial in by calling:   1 346 248 7799
Meeting ID: 719 573 5454   Passcode if requested:  10500

God – when all my dreams have been
dashed to pieces, help me put the pieces back

together. I pray for courage to start anew
and go in the direction You have planned

for me. Amen

Grey hair is a blessing; ask any bad man.



Quick Links

ECC link:
http://www.rmrc-ecc.com

COB link
https//churchofthebeloved-ecc.o
rg

Facebook:
www.Facebook.com/ChurchOfT
heBelovedECC

Instagram:
https://www.instagram.com/chur
chofthebelovedecc/nstragram

USER NAME:
churchofthebelovedecc

Bishop Kae is available by
appointment Tuesday through
Saturday and on call 24/7
unless notified otherwise.

Bishop Kae’s email is:
pastor@churchofthebeloved-ecc
.org
maddengk@msn.com

Pat: Church Key:
303-452-1553
Announcements in the bulletin
must be in by Wednesday
before distribution on Friday.
Pat’s email: rpt1553@aol.com
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